
親愛的弟兄姊妹： 
 
但願復活的主耶穌的大能，常常成為你的力量。剛過去的復活節再次提醒我
們，主耶穌是得勝的羔羊，因著祂所流的寶血，我們不再害怕惡者的控訴，罪
惡也不能在我們身上掌權。願我們帶著喜樂與能力，面對每㇐天所帶來的挑戰。 
 
新心的同工也帶著復活的大能進入 2025 年，期待看到上帝如何大大地開展新心的服事。小信的我們常常
看到自己的有限和不足，而上帝卻不斷呼召我們專心來順服、跟從。傳播音樂的方式急遽在變化，已是㇐

個不爭的事實。過去幾年，我們從出版㇐整張的敬拜光碟，轉
爲透過串流平台分享新歌、視頻。感謝神，不斷地把新的詩歌
賜給我們，讓我們可以在不同的時段、在不同的國家錄製新的
詩歌。在剛過三月的同工策劃會中，我們決定將過去十八個月
錄製的詩歌，選出十三首製成專輯，參與錄製專輯的樂手、歌
手來自世界各地，有曉士頓、新加坡、馬來西亞、印尼、台灣
及巴西。但願這些詩歌的旋律與編曲感動聽者的心，歌詞持續
不斷塑造聽者，對上帝的認知得著更新，生命經歷改變。 
 

 
聖靈的火在我們心中挑旺起來，讓我們看到亞洲和歐洲弟兄姐妹的需
要。因此，新心在三四月份專爲住在亞洲時區的弟兄姐妹，開辦了線
上的主領敬拜和鋼琴伴奏兩門課，學生反應非常熱烈。目前也策劃在
五月爲德國弟兄姐妹開辦線上的敬拜論壇，探討歐洲教會在敬拜上的
挑戰和需要。為了更有效地服事不同地區的需要，我們正在考慮開設
更多的分會，請繼續為我們禱告。 
 

新心團隊在二月也到紐約和新澤西服事數間教
會，四月到俄亥俄州愛城華人基督教會服事。
感謝上帝的恩典，藉著新心的服事帶領許多人
歸向祂！巴西的新心分會也在㇐月及四月舉辦 JAM 營會和敬拜退修會，培育許多年
輕人。北美暑假的各類營會也在積極籌備中。請為這些營會來禱告，求上帝親自感
動參與的孩童及青少年人。 
 
2025 年暑期在亞洲的敬拜讚美音樂會已經緊鑼密鼓地預備中，六月將有兩場在新
加坡和新山的讚美會，七月則是在台北。除了讚美會，我們也會安排到附近的教會
參與主日的服事，舉辦佈道會，也會開辦敬拜的課程。今年也適逢新加坡新心的廿
週年慶，我們在新加坡和新山都安排了感恩晚宴，邀請愛護支持我們的眾弟兄姐妹，
㇐起為我們在新加坡和馬來西亞未來的服事方向求恩。 

 
請繼續為新心代禱，也為我們財務上的需要禱告，慷慨地為我們奉獻，好叫我們的服事常常高舉耶穌，不
計較自己的得失；在忙碌中也不致失去愛主的初心。願權柄、豐富、智慧、能力、尊貴、榮耀、和頌讚都
歸主耶穌，直到永永遠遠。 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 



May 10, 2025 
 
May the power of our resurrected Lord be your strength. During this past Easter, we were reminded 
that Jesus is the victorious Lamb. Because of His shed blood, we do not need to fear the accusations 
of the evil one and sin has no power over us. May we face each day’s challenges with joy and 
strength from the Lord. 
 
Armed with the power of resurrection, our staff is looking forward to seeing how God may expand our ministry. We are people of 
little faith, and we often focus on our own limitations and inadequacies. However, God calls us to obey and follow Him whole-
heartedly. During the past few years, the methods of distributing music has completely changed. As a result, we have transitioned 
from publishing full-length worship CDs to sharing new songs and videos through streaming platforms. We praise God for inspiring 
us to write new songs and allowing us to record them in different countries at different times of the year. During our planning meeting 
in March, we decided to create a worship album consisting of 13 songs that we have 
recorded during the past 18 months. Musicians and singers involved in these recordings 
come from all over the world – including Houston, Singapore, Malaysia, Indonesia, 
Taiwan, and Brazil. May the melodies and song arrangements touch the hearts of each 
listener, and may the lyrics deepen their knowledge of God so that their lives may grow 
and be renewed! 
 

The Holy Spirit continues to stir in our hearts 
by showing us the needs of many brothers 
and sisters in Asia and Europe. In response 
to these needs, in March and April we 
conducted two online courses, “Worship Leading” and “Piano Accompaniment,” for 
brothers and sisters living in the Asian time zone. We are overjoyed by their 
commitment to learn and be equipped. We are also planning an online Worship Forum 
in May for brothers and sisters in Germany to explore the challenges and worship needs 
of the Chinese churches in Europe. Please pray for us as we consider establishing 
additional New Heart branches in different countries in order to serve them better.  
 

In February and April, our team ministered in several churches in New York, New Jersey, and Akron. We 
are thankful to witness many hearts turn back to Him. New Heart Brazil also conducted a JAM camp in 
January as well as worship training and a worship retreat in April to equip and renew worship team 
members currently serving in their local churches. Preparations for our various summer camps in the United 
States are kicking into high gear. Please ask God to personally touch the lives of the children and youth 
who attend these camps. 
 

Preparations for this year’s summer worship concerts in Asia have also begun 
in earnest. There will be two worship concerts in Singapore and Johor Bahru 
in June, and another one in Taipei in July. In addition to these concerts, we 
will conduct evangelistic meetings, Sunday worship services, and worship 
training classes. This year also marks the 20th anniversary of New Heart 
Singapore. We will host Thanksgiving dinners in Singapore and Johor Bahru to celebrate with all of the 
brothers and sisters who have lovingly supported us throughout the years. We will also pray together for 
the future of our ministry in Singapore and Malaysia. 
 
Please continue to pray for New Heart and our financial needs. Please also prayerfully consider giving 
and supporting us generously. May our ministry exalt Jesus, may we follow Him without reservation, 
and may we never lose sight of our first love even in the midst of our busyness. May He receive all the 
power, wealth, wisdom, strength, honor, glory, and praise, for ever and ever! 
 

 
In His Love,  
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